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September 4, 2012 

Holly Davies, Ph.D. 

Department of Ecology 

P.O. Box 47600 

Olympia, WA  98504-7600 

 

 

RE:  Comments on the draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP) 

Dear Ms. Davies: 

Hearth & Home Technologies, the largest hearth products manufacturer, builds and designs an 

industry leading EPA certified line of Quadrafire wood and pellet heaters at its plant located in 

Colville Washington.  Hearth & Home Technologies strongly objects to the Department of 

Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for PAH as it relates to wood heaters.  We have reviewed 

the draft language and the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbeque Association 

regarding this proposal and fully agree with the comments and agree that the CAP and PAH’s 

should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters. 

The proposal by the Washington Department of Ecology is unrealistic and unworkable for many 

reasons, such as: 

• The concept of an ultra-low emission high technology wood stove is unrealistic as 

proposed on pg. 17 for the reasons cited by the NWHPBA. 

• Most wood heat users will be unwilling to change out to another fuel source as the 

reports states on pg. 17 due to both appliance cost and fuel cost, making this proposal 

unworkable. 

• The key to a cleaner burning stove is using properly seasoned wood and an operator 

that knows how to burn clean.  Education is where you need to focus more attention, 

not replacing stoves. 

• The draft CAP for wood stoves removal is based on total speculation and without any 

data indicating it might succeed and thus lacks any justification to be adopted.   
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For these reasons, and others, Hearth & Home Technologies implores the Washington 

Department of Ecology to not adopt this new Chemical Action Plan as proposed for 

woodstoves. 

Regards, 

 

Gregg Achman 

VP Product Engineering and Standards 

Hearth & Home Technologies 

 

 

 



From: Michelle Gaither
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Cc: Paula Del Giudice; Brian Penttila
Subject: PAH Chemical Action Plan - A Few Comments
Date: Tuesday, August 21, 2012 1:05:16 PM

Hello Holly.
 
I presume I can just submit comments directly to you since you are listed on the public comment
webpage for the Draft PAH Plan.  If I need to submit this to someone else, please let me know.
 
Not being an expert in PAH chemistry and impacts, I have not reviewed the report from that
perspective.   However, a few thoughts came to mind as opportunities for potential inclusion in the
vehicle emissions reduction efforts.
 

1.     It sounds like the state has addressed school buses (anti-idling programs and installation of
emissions control devices).  However, in elementary and middle schools, I am appalled to see
the parents (idling, in cars) in the drop-off and pick-up lines.  (My children normally walk or
ride to school, so we are not doing this).  But, I see maybe 30-40  cars in line in the afternoon,
and I would say 50%+  are idling, sometimes for 20 minutes or more (in the case of Gatewood
- where they try to get in the line early).   Possibly there is some opportunity to include in the
state anti-idling rule, that school districts implement some action to reduce, or even prohibit,
passenger car idling near schools.  (Specific ideas could be to post signs in areas where
parents/guardians (in cars) line up to pick them up, make it part of school policy that is
provided to parents). 

2.     PPRC has been the fiscal agent for a grant for the Diesel Emissions Reduction Act (DERA). 
We worked in partnership with Tacoma-based trucking fleet Interstate Distributor Co. and
Seattle’s Freight Wing Inc., a manufacturer of aerodynamic side “skirts” for tractor trailers
to have the skirts installed on trailers.  This should be included as an option for diesel
emission reductions, possibly in section 9 of the plan?  Excerpt from our website,  

For this project, we predict up to a seven percent reduction of diesel fuel
consumption and emissions for over 2,000 trailers in the Interstate fleet, resulting
in estimated annual savings of 1.1 million gallons of diesel. Over the product life-
span, this will result a total savings of approximately 16 million gallons of fuel, $45
million, and prevent 182,633 tons of greenhouse gas emissions, significantly
improving the air quality in Puget Sound communities by minimizing the toxins
found in diesel emissions that are associated with cancer, asthma, and other
pulmonary and cardiovascular health issues.

 
Thanks for allowing me to provide these comments.
 
Best Regards,
 
Michelle Gaither | industrial engineer
1402 Third Ave, Suite 1420 | Seattle, WA 98101
T 206-352.2050 | C 206-300-6475 | www.pprc.org

 
Pacific Northwest Pollution Prevention Resource Center

mailto:MGaither@pprc.org
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:PDelGiudice@pprc.org
mailto:BPenttila@pprc.org
http://www.intd.com/
http://www.freightwing.com/
http://pprc.org/index.php/2010/blog/diesel-emissions-reduction-act-announcement/
http://www.pprc.org/


practical solutions for economic and environmental vitality
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September 11, 2012 
 
Ms. Holly Davies  
Department of Ecology  
P.O. Box 47600  
Olympia, WA 98504-7706 
 
 
Dear Ms. Davies: 
 
I would like to express our support for the Wood Smoke and Vehicle 
Recommendations from Washington State Department of Ecology’s Draft PAH 
Chemical Action Plan (July 2012). We join Ecology in recognizing the importance of 
reducing PAH emissions in our efforts to protect public health and improve regional 
air quality.  
 
The plan’s recommendations to reduce PAH emissions through reducing wood 
smoke emissions are practical, balanced, primarily voluntary, and are consistent 
with the values of our stakeholders and communities. They closely follow 
recommendations that the Tacoma-Pierce County Clean Air Task Force unanimously 
adopted in December 2012. While the Task Force was focused on reducing total 
fine particle emissions in the Tacoma-Pierce County area, the wood smoke 
emissions reductions strategies they considered would also be effective in reducing 
PAH emissions across the state. The Task Force included representatives from a full 
range of perspectives including community members and neighborhoods, health 
care, realtors and property management, businesses, energy utilities, the wood 
stove industry, construction, and state and local government. The Task Force’s 
recommendations were approved by the Puget Sound Clean Air Agency’s Board of 
Directors in February of 2012. 
 
Highlights of the wood smoke plan include:    

• Enhance, improve, and accelerate current programs to reduce wood smoke 
emissions rather than developing new programs.  

• Increase education and outreach so that individuals will be motivated to a) 
use cleaner burning practices, b) switch to cleaner alternatives including 
certified devices or non-wood heating devices, and c) comply with existing 
restrictions on trash and non-cooking outdoor burning. 

• If an area is in violation of federal air quality standards or is at risk for 
violating the standards, use existing authority to prohibit the use of 
uncertified wood stoves in those areas.  

• Work with industry to encourage the development of the next generation 
of cleaner burning wood stoves and consider adopting lower emissions 
standards for stoves sold in the state. 

• Increase voluntary incentive programs so that cleaner options are 
affordable. 
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The plan’s recommendations for vehicle PAH emissions are also practical, balanced, and cost-effective; 
they focus on continuing or expanding existing programs, and working to bring newer, cleaner 
technologies into wider use. 
 
Highlights of the vehicle plan include: 

• Expand outreach and education on reducing fuel consumption. 
• Continue to incentivize lower fuel consumption with commute trip reduction tactics. 
• Continue anti-idling education programs and implement an anti-idling rule. 
• Continue current diesel emissions reductions strategy that includes helping retrofit and 

replace older diesel engines in public and private fleets. 
• Support improved federal standards for vehicles and fuels. 

 
We support the Department of Ecology in adopting the Draft PAH Chemical Action Plan and believe it 
will be effective in reducing emissions of PAHs into our environment, protecting public health, and 
improving the region’s air quality.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew Green 
Director, Air Quality Programs 













From: Ray Lam
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Comments of draft PAH regulations
Date: Monday, July 09, 2012 9:05:05 AM

I suggest that under the Wood Smoke Recommendations, that under 1 (b)-Alternative heat
sources, that solar thermal (hot water) systems be an viable alternative to reducing wood
combustion, especially since the Hydronic heaters and solar hot water heaters are manufactured in
Washington State.
 
Cheers
Ray Lam
Silk Road Environmental LLC/Silk Road Solar
509-460-3012
 

mailto:silkroadenvironmental@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
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September 11, 2012 
 
 
 
Holly Davies 
Department of Ecology 
P.O. Box 47600 
Olympia,  WA   98504-6102 
 
Submitted electronically to: hdav461@ecy.wa.gov 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Davies: 

 

 Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Washington State Department of Ecology’s 

recently published document entitled Draft PAH Chemical Action Plan, July 2012 and thank you as well 

for honoring our request to extend the comment deadline.   

The draft action plan represents a tremendous accumulation of research and data analysis, 

which Ecology should be commended for undertaking.  However, the application of this research as 

applied in some aspects of the draft plan may lead to unnecessarily conservative conclusions which 

could negatively affect future policy decisions. 

 We are particularly concerned about sections of the action plan which address removal of 

creosote treated pilings.  In partnership with Ecology and the Washington State Department of Natural 

Resources, ports around the Puget Sound have proactively removed tens of thousands of creosote 

treated pilings from nearshore areas and remain committed to further removal of legacy pilings as 

facilities are maintained, removed or replaced.   

mailto:hdav461@ecy.wa.gov
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 Our concern, however, is that the draft plan may present an incomplete and unnecessarily 

alarming image of the threat posed by creosote-treated pilings, nearly all of which have been present in 

the state’s marine waters for many years or even decades.  We are concerned that an overstatement of 

the problem could ultimately result in limited state and local resources being dedicated to resolving a 

situation which is actually less problematic than it may appear.  As a result, limited resources would be 

drawn away from site cleanups, habitat restoration, stormwater upgrades and other environmental 

projects that may yield far better environmental benefit than a large-scale piling removal initiative.   

 

How much PAH is attributable to legacy marine pilings? 

 The chart at the top of page 11 shows that marine pilings have a PAH release rate that is only 

slightly less than the combined release rate attributed to millions of internal combustion engines 

residing in automobiles driven in the state.  Further, the draft contends that marine pilings contribute 

more PAH than the combined releases from all motor oil leaks, improper oil disposal, vehicle tire wear, 

lawn and garden equipment, off-road mobile sources, silvicultural burning and industrial point sources.  

This is an astonishing level of release that begs further review of the methodology used.   

 In discussing the draft plan’s methodology with subject matter experts from the ports 

community, it appears that the assumptions made in the draft plan are inconsistent with the studies 

cited.  For example, the draft plan arrives at its loading estimates for creosote treated pilings by 

assuming that each piling steadily releases a large amount of PAHs (0.5134 kg) over the entire 30-year 

lifespan of the piling.  However, the studies show that releases into the aquatic environment occur 

immediately after installation and decline exponentially thereafter.  These releases cease within a 

relatively brief time period and reach background levels within 84 days, according to Bestari et al. 

(1998).  Additional studies cited in the draft reach similar conclusions. 

  Furthermore, releases to the water column are primarily LPAH compounds, which break down 

quickly in the aquatic environment.  HPAH releases tend to be in the form of small droplets of creosote 

which fall from the pilings and deposit in nearby sediments.  Impacts are limited to the area immediately 

surrounding individual pilings and have never extended to the point where they appear as a discernible 

plume.  Generally, these droplets are less bioavailable and are sequestered through the process of 

sediment deposition around the piling.   

 Including LPAHs in emission calculations compromises the resulting conclusions.  For example, 

emissions from creosote-treated timbers drop approximately 75 percent when LPAH components are 

removed from the equation.  While many LPAHs are toxic, these substances quickly break down in the 
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environment.  HPAHs and LPAHs are also sufficiently dissimilar in character that it’s appropriate to 

manage them differently through current regulatory programs.  In order to keep these programs as 

targeted and effective as possible, Ecology should specifically focus on HPAHs when considering impacts 

from marine pilings.  Although controlling sources of HPAHs will inevitably reduce the presence of 

LPAHs, the converse is not necessarily true and the skewing that occurs could divert finite resources into 

programs and projects that may result in comparatively limited environmental benefit. 

Finally, the studies cited in the plan conclude that release rates in marine waters are 

approximately half as high as those in fresh water and that release rates in cold water are significantly 

less than in warmer water.  This is important because the 23 percent leaching rate used by Ecology is the 

same as that calculated by Valle et al. (2007), based on the work of Ingram et al. (1982) and Bestari et al. 

(1998).  Although the authors provided empirical data about variables that influence leach rates, these 

uncertainties were not incorporated into Ecology’s site-specific release rates.  Instead, Ecology used a 

release rate based on freshwater releases at elevated temperatures.  However, the controlling factors 

identified by Ingram et al. (1982) and Bestari et al. (1998 illustrate how the use of release rates obtained 

in warm freshwater would significantly overinflate contribution rates when applied to marine waters in 

cool climates, such as Washington state.  It is also worth noting that the leaching rate of PAHs has only 

been observed from the surface and that no loss was observed from areas of pilings deeper than 1m, 

per Bestari et al. (1998). 

For these reasons, we believe the release rates cited in the draft plan are overstated and should 

be revised to reflect the factors outlined herein. 

 

What is the extent of HPAH contamination in the marine environment? 

In situ studies observing the extent of HPAH contamination and harm to biota in the vicinity of 

pilings all conclude that resulting environmental degradation is limited.  All of the studies cited in the 

draft plan conclude that PAH contamination from creosote treated pilings is limited spatially and occurs 

almost entirely during the time period immediately following installation.   

Additionally, evidence from remedial investigations and sampling in urban harbors generally 

fails to consistently show high concentrations of PAH contamination in the vicinity of large pile 

groupings.  What is often seen in areas near docks and piers with large numbers of creosote pilings is 

consistent with the usual multi-source urban background one expects to find in urban harbors.  It stands 

to reason that if marine pilings were as significant a threat as the draft plan indicates, there would be 

extremely high concentrations of PAH at all docks and piers where creosote-treated timbers appear, 
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with a distinct contamination plume emanating from those facilities.  That is not the case.  Rather, it is 

relatively common to see slightly elevated concentrations directly underneath a pier, with no additional 

deposition in the surrounding waterway or bay.   

Indeed, the extremely high concentrations one would expect to see at a major PAH source are 

found almost exclusively at the site of wood treatment plants where large quantities of creosote were 

released directly into the environment. 

 

Conclusions 

As previously stated, ports remain committed to removing creosote-treated pilings through 

regular maintenance and restoration of near-shore facilities.  Regulatory agencies stopped approving 

large-scale installation of creosote treated timbers many years ago.  The resulting change of products 

from treated wood to steel and concrete has effectively controlled PAH releases from marine pilings.  It 

makes sense to remove or replace creosote treated pilings as facilities are updated, which is a relatively 

cost effective way of addressing this issue.   

 What concerns ports is the possibility that the draft plan may cast the potential threat of 

creosote-treated timbers at a crisis level when, in fact, the actual threat is considerably less than what 

may be inferred.  For the reasons outlined in this letter, we believe the assumptions in the draft plan are 

unnecessarily conservative and require additional consideration.  Since the draft plan is intended to help 

Ecology direct resources and focus efforts where the most environmental benefit may occur, we urge 

the department to reconsider the conclusions regarding creosote treated pilings in light of the 

information outlined herein.    

 We stand ready to work with the department to further revise the draft plan or provide 

additional information as required. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 Johan Hellman 
 Assistant Director 
 















From: Daniel S. R. Austen
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: PAHCAP
Date: Thursday, August 30, 2012 9:00:32 PM

The Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan will destroy some
industries and hurt other that are essential for providing jobs and growing our
struggling economy.  Some of these industries that will be destroyed or hurt include
the hearth industry and those that manufacture yard maintenance equipment.  Please
do not support the action plan.

-- 
SGT Daniel Clark S. R. Austen RT(R), EMT-B
dansrausten@gmail.com
daniel.c.austen@us.army.mil
(360) 609-8773
3320 L Street
Vancouver, WA 98663

mailto:dansrausten@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:dansrausten@gmail.com
mailto:daniel.c.austen@us.army.mil


From: Lucy S. R. Austen
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP)
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 7:52:56 AM

Holly Davies

Department of Ecology

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

 

Dear Ms. Davies:

 

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully
agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the
Department with respect to wood heaters.

 

As a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons
including but not limited to a concern for users of wood stoves. A wood stove is often the only source
of heat for a low income family. A wood stove is the only available source of heat and cooking during
power outages for many more. And these are just a drop in the bucket of problems with the plan. I
implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters.

Please respond at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

 

Lucy S. R. Austen

3320 L St.

Vancouver, WA 98663

360-608-5387

mailto:lucysrausten@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
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From: David Baye
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Draft on PAH CAP
Date: Monday, September 03, 2012 5:04:14 PM

                                                                                                                         
     David L. & Karen L. Baye
                                                                                                                               13037 Road
10 NE
                                                                                                                                Moses
Lake, WA 98837
                                                                                                                                September
3, 2012
Re:  Comments on the Draft Polycyclic Aromatic
         Hydrocarbon Chemical Action Plan

Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600

We strongly object to the Department of Ecology's draft Chemical Action
Plan for Polycyclic
Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood
heaters.  We have read and
reviewed the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue
Association regarding
this proposal and fully agree with their comments and also agree that the
CAP for PAH's should
not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters.

As a wood heat user we find your draft plan to be badly written, unrealistic,
not well thought
out and unworkable for many reasons, including, but not limited to;
1. if we have a power outage natural gas, oil and electric heaters do not
function, 
2. the fact that natural gas is not widely available as stated on page 17,
3. electricity is expensive and getting more so,
4. this plan places a greater burden on those least able to bear it,
5. there is no clear plan on where the monies are coming from to phase this
in.

mailto:davidkarenbaye@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


Again, let us say that this proposal is not reasonable or workable.  Please
acknowledge receipt of
this email and we thank you for your time.

Sincerely,
David and Karen Baye



From: Bill Boyes
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP)
Date: Monday, September 03, 2012 12:06:52 PM

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology's draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully
agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH's should not be adopted by the
Department with respect to wood heaters.

As a wood heat user , I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons
including but not limited to the high cost of installing a heat pump, natural gas not being available, the
accelerating costs of using electric heat, and my desire to promote local forest industries as well as
help reduce logging waste.  

For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH's as proposed for wood
heaters.

Respectfully,

 Bill Boyes

483 W. Elma Hicklin Rd.

McCleary, WA 98557

mailto:wgboyes@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV




From: Mike Duval
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Wood burning proposal
Date: Wednesday, September 05, 2012 10:08:30 AM

Holly – in regard to the Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons drafted by DOE
as it relates to wood heaters.  The data that is being used to justify this draconian measure is highly
speculative.  While I don’t deny that wood stoves contribute to PAH, their contribution is extremely
small compared to automobiles and diesel combustion from trucks, trains & oceangoing vessels.  As
a former member of the Puget Sound Clean Air Agency advisory task force,  I have participated in
the learning curve for regulators and industry as we sought the most effective ways to enhance air
quality through a combination of regulatory and incentive based programs.
The fact is, a certain portion of our population relies on wood heat to provide effective and low-
cost warmth for their homes.  The idea that this heat can be replaced with another “cleaner” form
of energy is not possible given current alternatives.  While it is worth pushing a goal of upgrading
all existing wood burning equipment to meet existing Washington State standards, totally
eliminating or mandating removal is unreasonable.  For many who rely on wood heat it amounts to
economic discrimination.  A more reasoned approach would be to enhance the programs initiated
by local regulators and develop a statewide plan to deal with virtually unrestricted fireplaces. 
Wood burning fireplaces have proven to be bigger polluters than certified wood stoves.  They are
frequently used for ambience and not effective for efficient heating.  I ask that you consider the
years of positive gains in the reduction of wood burning emissions and work to further that process
as opposed to the draft measures that are currently being proposed.

mailto:md@sutterhearth.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


From: Joe Frawley
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH)
Date: Tuesday, September 11, 2012 10:55:46 AM

Dear Ms. Davies:
 
I strongly object to the Department of Ecology's draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic
Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have reviewed
the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal
and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH's should not be adopted by
the Department with respect to wood heaters.
 
As an a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons. 
For one, natural gas is not widely available, as the plan suggests (and is not available in my area). 
My home does have propane heating, which cost my family well over $1,000 last winter alone.  We
use our heat sparingly, and do not run the furnace for the majority of the year due to the
cost. Because propane is expensive and likely to become more so, we do burn seasoned wood in the
winter to help minimize our heating costs.  Forcing us to remove our wood stove would be very
expensive to us.  Our home is well insulated, we obey all burn bans, we burn only seasoned wood,
we have an efficient stove that is certified, and we burn clean.  We should not be penalized by
this proposed policy.
 
Additionally, there are logical failures in the proposal.  For one thing, wood stoves in this area are
typically only used a few months out of the year, and then not daily, but the assumption in the
report is that they are a daily PAH source.   This is inaccurate.  The proposal on page 147 to
replace all certified stoves is ludicrous and burdensome, and additionally is in direct contradiction
to the recommendations of the Tacoma SIP Advisory Committee that recommended the
replacement of UNCERTIFIED stoves with certified stoves or pellet stoves.  Also, there are
many other sources that release more PAHs and toxins than clean wood heat – railroad ties,
cigarette smoke, cars, trucks, trains, ships, even fireplaces.  Why target wood stoves, especially
certified ones?
 
For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH's as proposed for
wood heaters.
 
Respectfully,
 
Joe Frawley
2830 85th Ave SW
Olympia, WA 98512
 

mailto:joedfrawley@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


Holly Davies  

Department of Ecology 

P.O. Box 47600  

Olympia, WA 98504-7600 

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP) 

Dear Ms. Davies: 

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic 
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the 
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully 
agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department 
with respect to wood heaters. 

As an individual in the wood heat industry, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for 
many reasons including but not limited to there is currently no workable strategy to effectively 
implement an uncertified wood stove removal program as discussed on page 18 of the proposal so the 
realities of even implanting this proposal are highly questionable and unrealistic. 

For this reason, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters. 

Respectfully, 

 

Sean Hanley 

PO Box 1292 

Woodinville, WA 98072 

 



From: Don Hartman
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Wood Stove ban
Date: Wednesday, September 05, 2012 7:47:20 AM

 
Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600
 
 
Dear Ms. Davies:
I strongly object to the Department of Ecology's draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters. 
As a wood heat user , I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons
including but not limited to the fact that wood heat is the only heat source that does not affect my
wife’s health negatively. Also burning wood helps me to have enough money left over to pay my
taxes so DOE can continued to be funded. Unless this plan includes the state reimbursing stove
owners for their investments in wood heat (the state does not have the funds to do that) the plan
needs to be rejected. Besides with the economy as unstable as it is this is the only heat source for
many low income families. As well many unemployed individuals cut and sell firewood as a means
to support their families if this plan is enacted these families would lose their  source of income.
For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH's as proposed for wood
heaters.
Respectfully,
 
 
 
DON HARTMAN
GOVERNMENT ACCOUNTS MANAGER
Phone (360)491-6000
Fax (360)438-0969
email: dehartman@cbm-wa.com
 
 
FOLLOWING THE FOLLOWING 2 RULES WILL REMOVE MANY OF

THE PROBLEMS WE HAVE IN OUR LIVES; DO ALL YOU AGREE TO DO

and DO NOT ENCROACH ON OTHER PERSONS OR THEIR PROPERTY
 

mailto:DEHartman@cbm-wa.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:dehartman@cbm-wa.com


Holly Davies  

Department of Ecology 

P.O. Box 47600  

Olympia, WA 98504­7600 

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP) 

Dear Ms. Davies: 

I strongly object to your departments draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons 

as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have concerns with the Department finding 

with respect to wood heaters.  The information is designed to support your preferred outcome and 

seems to be incomplete and lacking facts.  If you truly feel this is a problem than spend some of the 

taxpayers money and get a true and fair assessment by a legitimate third party. 

I use wood heat and also have wood heat in my rental property.  As a wood heat user I find your draft 

plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons including but not limited to the true cost to the 

taxpayers for replacement, alternative fuel costs and effect on low income tax payers who use wood 

sales as one of their sources of income in the current state of the economy. 

For these reason, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood 

heaters. 

Respectfully, 

 

Stacey Hartman 

3660 Pacific Ave. 

Olympia, WA  98501 



From: Leah Hauer
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Comment on PAH CAP
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 12:23:05 PM

Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH)
Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action
Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as
it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the comments
from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this
proposal and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP
for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood
heaters.

As a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and
unworkable for many reasons including but not limited to the fact that
the draft CAP for wood stove removal is based on total speculation and
without any data indicating it might succeed.  There is currently no
workable strategy to effectively implement an uncertified wood stove
removal program as discussed on page 18 of the proposal, so the
realities of even implementing this proposal are highly questionable
and unrealistic.  Additionally, the cost of government incentives for
this type of an uncertified wood stove removal and replacement program
are far too low as estimated in the draft proposal on page 146.
Therefore, I feel the CAP lacks any justification to be adopted.  I
implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for
wood heaters.

Respectfully,

Harold J Hauer, Jr
815 E Shelter Lane
Deer Park, WA 99006

mailto:leahphauer@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


From: Leah Hauer
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: PAH CAP Comments
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 11:25:01 AM

Holly Davies

Department of Ecology

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical
Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan
for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates
to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the comments from the Northwest
Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully agree
with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted
by the Department with respect to wood heaters.

As an individual in the wood heat industry and a wood heat user, I find
your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons including
but not limited to the fact that the cost of installing a heat pump was
grossly underestimated, and the cost of installing the duct work into an
existing home for that heat pump was not included.  Thus the cost estimates
as presented on pages 146 and 147 are meaningless.

For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s
as proposed for wood heaters.
Respectfully,
Leah P Hauer
815 E Shelter Lane
Deer Park, WA 99006

mailto:leahphauer@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


Holly Davies  

Department of Ecology 

P.O. Box 47600  

Olympia, WA 98504-7600 

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP) 

Dear Ms. Davies: 

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic 
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the 
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully 
agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department 
with respect to wood heaters. 

As a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons including 
but not limited the fact that I can heat my home economically as I have a high efficiency wood burning 
insert.  I can also keep my family warm during a power outage.   

For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood 
heaters. 

Respectfully, 

 

Jonathan Hayes 

22023 1st Place W. 

Bothell, WA. 98021 

425-609-2515 



From: Dan Henry
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: PAH CAP Comments
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 6:01:21 PM

Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH)
Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action
Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as
it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the comments
from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this
proposal and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP
for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood
heaters.

As an individual in the wood heat industry and a wood heat user, I
find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many
reasons.  Why is the Department unfairly identifying wood stoves and
fireplaces as the largest source of PAH's when your own data does not
support that?  You are attacking wood stoves when cars, trucks, trains
and ships produce more PAH's -- your report fails to address that.
Cigarette smoke is far more hazardous than is wood smoke and your
report does almost nothing about that.  Charbroiled meats are one of
the highest PAH sources and your report fails to even mention this.
Railroad ties release 123% more PAH's than do wood stoves and
fireplaces.  So why do you say wood stoves and fireplaces are the
largest source of PAH's -- a statement that is not true nor can it be
substantiated?  Why are you basing your wood stove plans on such shaky
data?

It is for these reasons (and others) that I implore the Department to
not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters.

Respectfully,

Daniel Henry
1662 Highway 25 S
Kettle Falls, WA 99141

mailto:dan@5g3consulting.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


From: DANIEL HENRY
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: PAH CAP Comment
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 6:14:08 PM

 
Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600
 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan
(CAP)

 

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic
Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have
carefully reviewed the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association
regarding this proposal and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for
PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters.

As  a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many
reasons including but not limited to the following.  What do you have against low income
people that you want to take away their only source of affordable heat -- their wood
stove?  This is a cruel and senseless proposal.  And where are you going to get all of this
money to replace the wood stoves you are proposing be removed?  Higher taxes?  Forget
that!  Think again! 

 These are just 2 reasons I ask the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed
for wood heaters.

Respectfully,

Deborah Henry

1662 Highway 25 S

Kettle Falls, WA 99141

mailto:dshenry52@gmail.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


From: pearl hewett
To: Davies, Holly (ECY); jim.hargrove@leg.wa.gov; Van De Wege, Rep. Kevin; Tharinger, Steve
Cc: Karl Spees; Lois Perry; Sue Forde; yellowbanks@hotmail.com; marv chastain; Sandy Rains;

judymiller173@frontier.com; Vi; Don; Delane Hewett; Tristin Hewett; joni howard; Windy Boulden; Misty Rains;
Randy Dutton; Keith Olson; Frank M Penwell; Dawn Rains; Dick Pilling; Jay Petersen; harry bell; connie
beauvias

Subject: MY COMMENT- DOE Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan
Date: Saturday, September 01, 2012 10:00:48 AM

Contact: Holly Davies
(360) 407-7398 / hdav461@ecy.wa.gov

 
This is my comment on The DOE Draft Polycyclic Aromatic

Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan.  

Our ELECTED WA State REPRESENTATIVES have legislated and continue

to LEGISLATE  more and more power to the APPOINTED WA State Department

of Ecology.

 
The WAC'S being created by the WA State DOE THREATEN American citizens

ability to survive in today economy.

 
Why are our ELECTED WA State REPRESENTATIVES legislating and empowering
the APPOINTED WA State Department of Ecology to destroy and
eliminate everything in Clallam County that constituted "Our Way of Life?"
 
Our jobs are gone, our businesses are gone, development is at a standstill, our dams
are gone, our lakes are gone, our logging industry is over regulated, our mills are
gone, and even our water rights are being denied to us.
 
STACKING FIREWOOD FOR WINTER HEAT (wood stoves, fire places and

bonfires)
 
Winter is coming, from one end of Clallam County to the other, in one backyard

after another, people are stacking their free firewood, from their trees, cut on

their private property, to heat their family homes. A way of life for people in

Clallam County?
 
A way of life for MANKIND, for up to 1.7 million years.

(Wikipedia)Claims for the earliest definitive evidence of control of fire by a member of
Homo range from 0.2 to 1.7 million years ago (Mya).[4]

 
FIREWOOD explained as a way of survival and quality of life

In the United States Of America, WA State, with no jobs, no mills, no dams, no

inexpensive hydroelectric power, higher utility cost, higher food prices, more American's on

food stamps, more food banks, low social security, lost value of IRA'S, AARP doubled cost of

medical supplements, higher medical cost, higher prescription cost, higher and higher gas

prices, higher tolls, higher fees, higher permitting, more American's living in poverty, more

American's homeless, more natural disasters, more foreclosures of American homes and

closures of American small businesses, more economic and mental depression, recession?

mailto:phew@wavecable.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:jim.hargrove@leg.wa.gov
mailto:Kevin.VanDeWege@leg.wa.gov
mailto:Steve.Tharinger@leg.wa.gov
mailto:76ccap@gmail.com
mailto:lomayk@gmail.com
mailto:sue98382@gmail.com
mailto:yellowbanks@hotmail.com
mailto:marv@marvchastain.com
mailto:rains@olypen.com
mailto:judymiller173@frontier.com
mailto:ultravi@frontier.com
mailto:donkono1@frontier.com
mailto:delane@datasphere.com
mailto:charismental@gmail.com
mailto:howardjl@hotmail.com
mailto:windyboulden@olypen.com
mailto:mrains@olypen.com
mailto:rdutton@centurytel.net
mailto:kolson@quinault.k12.wa.us
mailto:iwp@rockisland.com
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mailto:hdav461@ecy.wa.gov


 
In America, in 2012, American Citizens are forced to make real quality

of life decisions.
 
WOULD YOU RATHER BE HUNGRY? SICK? OR COLD?
 
Pearl Rains Hewett

FEDERAL EPA DOE Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH)
Chemical Action Plan The recommendations in the CAP are a set of actions to
reduce and phase out uses, releases, and exposures in Washington, in consideration
of current management approaches. The Departments of Ecology and
Health have existing programs to reduce PAH releases from the
major man-made sources of concern, such as wood smoke, vehicle
emissions, and creosote treated wood. These existing programs can be
enhanced to improve or speed up results, but we did
not find that major new programs are needed. Holly Davies, PhD, Senior Scientist, Reducing
Toxic Threats, Waste 2 Resources



From: Cathy Hitchman
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Cc: cathy.hitchman@gmail.com
Subject: Re: Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) =
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 9:33:43 AM

Dear Ms. Davies:
 
I strongly object to the Department of Ecology's draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic
Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully
reviewed the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this
proposal and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH's should not be
adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters.
 
As an a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons. 
For one, natural gas is not widely available, as the plan suggests (and is not available in my area). 
My husband and I built a new home two years ago and included a highly efficient, certified wood
stove to supplement our electric heat pump and furnace.  Because electricity is expensive and
likely to become more so, we do burn seasoned wood in the winter to help minimize our heating
costs. Last winter during the January storm, we were without power for five days and were
enormously grateful for our stove.  Forcing us to remove our wood stove would be very expensive
to us.  Our home is well insulated, we obey all burn bans, we burn only seasoned wood, and we burn
clean.  We should not be penalized by this proposed policy.
 
Additionally, there are logical failures in the proposal.  For one thing, wood stoves in this area are
typically only used a few months out of the year, and then not daily, but the assumption in the
report is that they are a daily PAH source.   This is inaccurate.  The proposal on page 147 to
replace all certified stoves is ludicrous and burdensome, and additionally is in direct contradiction
to the recommendations of the Tacoma SIP Advisory Committee that recommended the
replacement of UNCERTIFIED stoves with certified stoves or pellet stoves.  Also, there are
many other sources that release more PAHs and toxins than clean wood heat – railroad ties,
cigarette smoke, cars, trucks, trains, ships, even fireplaces.  Why target wood stoves, especially
certified ones?
 
For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH's as proposed for
wood heaters.
 
Respectfully,
 
Cathy and Tom Hitchman
13711 Loreece Lane SW
Tenino, WA  98589
360-705-8872

mailto:CathyH@buddbaylaw.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:cathy.hitchman@gmail.com


From: Melodie Kauf
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Let me burn my woodstove!
Date: Friday, September 07, 2012 12:57:54 PM

Holly Davies
Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-7600
 
Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action
Plan (CAP)
 
Dear Ms. Davies:
 
I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for
Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood
heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio &
Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and fully agree with their comments and
agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect
to wood heaters.
 
As an individual that uses wood heat I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and unfair. 
I do not have natural gas available to me and must rely on either wood or propane.  I
installed a propane tank and tried heating with gas at a terrible cost of $300-$400 a
MONTH  in the winter which our family cannot afford.  I am a small business owner in
the construction field for over 30 and for the past two years I can barely meet my
monthly payments without this HIGH HEATING bills.  I’ve converted to wood burning
as I have fuel laying in my backyard from the last couple of years of windstorms
blowing down trees on my property.  I use a very efficient and environmentally
friendly EPA Phase II wood stove that I invested in recently and want to continue
using. I have many friends dealing with the same financial issues. Wood heat Is a
clean and green, renewal resource do not take it away.

 
For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as
proposed for wood heaters.
Respectfully,
 
Paul Kauf

15130 127th Avenue SE
Snohomish, WA  98290

mailto:pmkauf@broadstripe.net
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


 
 



From: Carolyn Logue
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: DRAFT PAH Chemical Action Plan
Date: Friday, August 31, 2012 9:05:38 PM

Holly Davies

Department of Ecology

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical 
Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I can't even begin to tell you how much I, and my family, strongly object to the 
Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic 
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully 
reviewed the comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association 
regarding this proposal and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP 
for PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters.

I have both a propane heater and a woodstove.  During the long term power outages 
that I suffer frequently at my house, I find the propane heater does not heat the 
house -- only one room.  We need the woodstove in order to heat the house and cook  
in the absence of electricity.  To eliminate woodstoves in any house in a region that 
suffers from frequent windstorms and power outages is unrealistic, unworkable and 
could have significant negative consequences. 

Please do not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters.

Thank you,

Carolyn Logue

6514 78th Ave NE

Olympia, WA  98516

carolyn.logue@comcast.net
360-789-3491

mailto:carolyn.logue@comcast.net
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:carolyn.logue@comcast.net






From: McCadam, Jerry
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: comments on the PAH CAP issue
Date: Wednesday, September 05, 2012 9:48:38 PM

Holly Davies

Department of Ecology

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and
fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the
Department with respect to wood heaters.

As an individual in the wood heat industry and a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be
unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons including but not limited to the report appears to
assume that wood heaters emit PAH’s everyday as stated on page 18 of the report but in fact they
are only used 3 or 4 months per year and then on a sporadic basis if at all.  The assumption that
wood heaters are a daily PAH source is totally incorrect and discredits the underlying justification of
this strategy for wood heaters.

For these reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood
heaters.

Respectfully,

 

Jerry McCadam

28605 NE 150th St
Duvall, WA 98019
 
425.577.3217

 

mailto:J.McCadam@travis-inc.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV












From: Rumens, Karl
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: WOOD STOVE REPLACEMENT
Date: Wednesday, September 05, 2012 12:22:30 PM

Holly Davies

Department of Ecology

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

 

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH) Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:

I strongly object to the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic
Hydrocarbons as proposed in July 2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  I have carefully reviewed the
comments from the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal and
fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH’s should not be adopted by the
Department with respect to wood heaters.

As an individual in the wood heat industry / a wood heat user), I find your draft plan to be
unrealistic and unworkable for many reasons including but not limited to why  the Department
unfairly identifying wood stoves and fireplaces as the largest source of PAH’s when your own data
does not support that and why are you basing your wood stove plans on such shaky data. For these
reasons, I implore the Department to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters.

Respectfully,

 

Karl Rumens

15241 167th Ave. S.E.

Monroe, WA

98272

 
 
Karl Rumens
Shipping Manager
Travis Industries Inc.
4800 Harbour Pointe Blvd. S.W.
Mukilteo ,WA. 98275
E-MAIL : k.rumens@travis-inc.com
Ph:   425-609-2593
Fax: 425-609-2783
 

mailto:K.Rumens@travis-inc.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:k.rumens@travis-inc.com


From: rschultzrathbun@aol.com
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Draft PAH CAP Comment
Date: Thursday, September 06, 2012 8:07:21 AM

Sept 6, 2012

Re:  Comments on The Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon (PAH)
Chemical Action Plan (CAP)

Dear Ms. Davies:
I recently became aware of the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical
Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as proposed in July
2012 as it relates to wood heaters.  After reviewing the comments from
the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this
proposal, I fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for
PAH’s should not be adopted by the Department with respect to wood
heaters.  I strongly object to the Department’s draft CAP for PAH’s.

As a wood heat user, I find your draft plan to be unrealistic and
unworkable for more reasons than a one-page letter has room for.  For
instance, the draft grossly overestimates the availability of natural
gas, especially in rural areas like the one I live in.   The cost of
changing to another fuel source, between $4,00 and $10,000 for the
appliance alone, is beyond the means of almost everyone I know.  Yet
you expect an incentive of $407.50 to induce people to part with up to
$10,000?  That is a ludicrous assumption.  And after spending that kind
of money on the appliance, they would then be forced to pay for much
more expensive electricity or natural gas.  My electric bill and
propane bill have sky-rocketed in the last three years and that trend
is forecast to continue.

And where does the $407.50 for every wood stove owner in the state of
Washington come from?  The only way to pay for this is through a tax
increase, which will hit the poorest residents of this state hardest.

For all these economic penalties you propose to inflict on the citizens
of Washington, you are providing virtually no improvement to the
environment or the health of our citizens.  Railroad ties release 123%
more PAH’s than do wood stoves and fireplaces, yet you say wood stoves
and fireplaces are the largest source of PAH’s.  Cigarette smoke is far
more hazardous than is wood smoke and your report does almost nothing
about cigarette smoke.  Cars, trucks, trains and ships produce far more
PAH’s than do wood stoves and your report fails to address them.
Fireplaces produce far more smoke than do wood stoves and produce no
heat.  Yet you propose to ban woodstoves, but take no action against
fireplaces.  This proposal attacks a small fraction of the source of
PAH’s, but ignores the major sources.  For great cost, there is no
benefit.

This CAP attacks our most vulnerable citizens, would destroy thousands
of jobs in this state, raises taxes in a time of economic crisis, and
provides no discernable benefit.  This is a cruel and senseless
proposal.  For these reasons and many others, I implore the Department
to not adopt this CAP for PAH’s as proposed for wood heaters.

Respectfully,

mailto:rschultzrathbun@aol.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV


Randall Schultz-Rathbun
24304 N.E. Elkhorn Rd
Brush Prairie, WA 98606
(360) 892-1178



          September 10, 2012 
 
Holly Davies  
State of Washington 
Department of Ecology 
P.O. Box 47600  
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
 

Dear Ms. Davies, 

You’ll elsewhere find my name submitting comments on the Department of Ecology’s draft Chemical 
Action Plan for Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons as a Board member with the Northwest Hearth, Patio 
Barbecue Association.  I stand by those.  The following comments are my own.  

It was some decades ago when I read my first Environmental Impact Statement (EIS).  The 
Environmental Protection Agency was only a few years old.  The governmental powers both state and 
federal were protecting us and safeguarding our safety and future then by busily building infrastructure 
in our behalf.   The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers was building three dams in a watershed to control 
annual severe flooding.  The best cost effectiveness proposal was just to buy out the people living in the 
flood plain, lease the farm land back, and let the river flood.  However, by the time I came in contact 
with the project there were marina operators who foresaw profits to be made in tourism, state agencies 
who foresaw advantages to be had in cooling summer river flow and reducing sediment, sports 
fishermen who preferred fishing reservoirs, construction contractors wanting to build dam projects, and 
so on with the environmental groups coalescing to oppose it all.  The usual suspects. 

I was a young college freshman in a college symposium theoretically taught by the senior U.S. Senator 
who was successfully pushing the project.  It was said of him that he never met a dam project he didn’t 
like, though his last Senate effort turned out years later to be a grand compromise to add several 
thousand acres to wilderness areas as his memorial, and by God’s sense of humor I ended up playing a 
small role in that, too.   

The first dam had already been built.  This EIS was for the second.  As an introduction to the technology 
of efforts to do good through government it was very effective; I have never been the same since.  What 
has stuck with me all these years were the comments of a family who lived in the flood plain at the 
center of the pool of the future dam.  They told of the several generations of their family that had 
farmed there and how they valued their land and their life.  They did not want to lose it all and leave.  
They did not attack, they did not hurl insults, they did not nitpick.  The Corps of Engineers, legally 
charged to respond to every comment, had no way to quantify the destruction of these peoples’ values 
and life, so they made the cogent and reasoned response that changed my life forever; the one word 
“Noted”.  There was no common ground between the world of the Corps of Engineers and the world of 
a family living on their own. 

And now all these years later the ground has shifted.  The governmental powers both state and federal 
are protecting us and safeguarding our safety and future by busily tearing down dams and finding new 



things we have always done that we must be made to no longer do for our own sakes.  Though we are 
taught to believe we are evolving we cannot bring ourselves to believe we might have made some 
adjustments to wood smoke over the eons, so we’ll just make it go away.  Or go broke trying. 

I am going to respect you enough to assume that you do not really believe you have any idea what your 
latest crusade will cost us all.  Government expenses have always far exceeded their own estimates, 
even when they get to do the accounting.  Yours will, too.  And I do not believe you really believe your 
own estimates of the value of your crusade to us, that we will benefit more from it than all the wine 
industry we have built or the tree fruit industry we have made.  But I long ago learned that when the 
government crusades generated numbers, it was useless to argue numbers.  The fight was about 
ideology.  And frankly I see no difference between the government ideologies then and now; both have 
been about groups using governmental power to get what they want in the name of making everybody’s 
lives better.  You may get what you want but you won’t make everybody’s lives better.   They’ll all do the 
best they can (or not) and die in the end as they have always done.  God has His own ideas of good. 

So from out here in the woods, where we try to take care of ourselves, generate our own employment, 
make our own decisions, and heat ourselves with our own wood, I say to you today, “Life is good.”  We 
want to keep at it without any more interference.    We do not really have any common ground and I 
don’t believe in or want the future you offer me.  We all know that captive animals live longer on the 
whole, but I’ll happily trade the marginal extra life span for the joy of not being afraid to look, handle 
and touch.  I do not expect you to say anything but “Noted”.  You can’t.  You currently represent all my 
neighbors who want to desperately hang on to those extra minutes of hoped for life at whatever cost.  
So write it all down in a book somewhere.  We seem to move heaven and earth so that the fish and the 
animals can supposedly live wild and free but the same we cannot tolerate for our own species.  Call it a 
governmental success for the humans and a failure for the animals, or vice versa as you wish.  

Respectfully, 

Timothy N. Seaton 
Western Masonry Heater and Oven, LLC 
 

P.S.  By the way, the environmental groups won over that project eventually.  The Corps and the 
proponents got the second dam built but were never allowed to complete the third.  The legal argument 
was that wild fish were just so much more necessary and valuable that the dam could not be allowed to 
interfere, and the higher court bought in.  Everybody enjoyed a good fight, everybody made some 
money.  The environmental groups fighting the government became the government though they’ve 
about run through all our credit.  The Corps gave up building dams and went into the business of 
permitting every little thing someone wanted to do; it has done very well.  The dam building companies 
I’m sure are busily doing other government projects of public good and also doing very well.  And the 
wild humans?  By the end of that fight their land had been condemned and taken so that their way of 
life was gone one way or the other.  But don’t lose sleep, I suspect they found a way to reproduce.  God 
seems to have a stake in keeping wild alive in spite of all our best efforts pushing either way. 



From: Jim VanNorman
To: Davies, Holly (ECY)
Subject: Draft Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon Chemical Action Plan
Date: Monday, September 10, 2012 4:00:01 PM

Dear Ms. Davies

I am the general manager or Rich's for the Home with five locations in the
Puget Sound Area.  Our 96 employees and I strongly object to this proposal
as it relates to wood stoves.  I have carefully reviewed the comments from
the Northwest Hearth Patio & Barbecue Association regarding this proposal
and fully agree with their comments and agree that the CAP for PAH's should
not b e adopted by the Department with respect to wood heaters.

I respectfully request that your Department not adopt this proposal for wood
heaters.

Sincerely
James VanNorman, GM
Rich's For The Home

mailto:jim@richshome.com
mailto:hdav461@ECY.WA.GOV
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